Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 10th May  2010 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those present

Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, 

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Election of Chairman

RESOLVED. Cllr Hulmston proposed Cllr Maughan to remain as Chairman. Cllr Dix seconded and all voted in favour.

Sarah Parker proposed Cllr Vine to remain as Vice Chair, Cllr Clarke seconded and all voted in favour.

2.
Apologies


Cllr Maughan, Cllr Buchanan

3.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 7.

ii) RESOLVED The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on the 15th March 2010.  
4.
Public Speaking Time

Lower Kinnerton resident Helen..  recently attended a presentation regarding drilling for natural gas that is proposed for Lester’s Lane. Bretton and Broughton residents had been invited to attend the meeting but not Lower Kinnerton.  Cllr Vine agreed to source further information to share with the Councillors.

Dr Nuttall noted that the font colour and size used on the newsletter is not easily readable and could this be considered for the next edition.  More diary dates of local groups would be welcomed as well.

5.
Proposal for sculptures in the village

A large oak remains on the Parish field that did not burn during the bonfire.  Cllr Dix proposed it could be turned into a sculpture.  A local artist stated that it is very appropriate for carving and the cost would be approx £1000.   Councillors felt that although this is a nice idea it is a little expensive and should be considered in the future.

A local resident has offered to make a metal sculpture to be placed at the entrance to Penfold Way.  Councillors agreed this would be a good idea but would need to know if a cost is involved and the theme must be in keeping with the village.  Cllr Dix agreed to pursue the matter with the sculptor.

6.
Field Update

Cllr Dix stated that we are still no further with the overage clause, and no further correspondence has been received.

The field committee met recently to talk about the way forward.  A group will be formed to include various core institutions including school, DVF, Cricket Club etc.  Cllr Dix will contact the groups to arrange a meeting.

We are still in correspondence with the secretary of state regarding the loan.  We are waiting for a response from CW&C regarding a possible loan extension.

7.
Planning Applications


No comments made regarding recent planning applications.

Cllr Tilston has received a request from a Lower Kinnerton resident to investigate the use of stables in Lower Kinnerton.  Cllr Clarke agreed to investigate further.

Concerns were raised regarding a wall that has started to be constructed today on Kinnerton Road.  Residents have stated that it is not in keeping.  Cllr Buchanan to be asked to contact the conservation officer.

8.
Finance

i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting

Resolved – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed.

ii) To approve the annual return for the year ended 31 March 2010 

Resolved – The annual return for the financial year 2008/2009 was agreed.  Clerk to speak to auditor to ask how we should show loan interest on the return.

9.
Correspondence


The footpath warden provided a report. Cllr Vine discussed the report with the meeting.

10.
Date of next meeting


Monday 12th July 2010 – 7.30pm 







